The September 2005 Council meeting for Penn Lake Park Borough commenced at approximately 7:30pm.  After the Pledge of Allegiance President Johnson proceeded to call the meeting to order
.  Roll call showed that Timinsky, Flanagan, Johnson, Green & Ciulla were present. Also in attendance were Ed Pietroski from Entech Engineering, Atty. Charles McCormick, Zoning Officer Dave Longmore, and many concerned residents.


The August minutes were presented to Council and placed on display.

A motion to accept the minutes was made by Ciulla, 2nd by Timinksy, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT:


The treasurer’s report was presented and accepted by a motion from Timinsky 2nd by Ciulla, Roll Call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.





GENERAL

PLGIT

GARBAGE
Bal.08/03/05

$  122.87

$105812.80
$12359.36

Deposits


$ 1878.49

$  1452.02
$     .00

Withdrawals

$ 1744.64

$  5120.37
$ 2582.00

Interest

     $
    

$   274.40
$__ 29.55

Bal.09/07/05

$  256.72

$102418.85  
$ 9806.91





LIQUID FUELS
  DAM   

PETTY CASH
Bal. 08/03/05

$13431.18

$1999.16

$22.01

Deposits


$     .00

$    .00

$  .00

Withdrawals

$     .00

$    .00

$  .00

Interest


$   35.55

$   5.29

$  .00
Bal.09/07/05

$13466.73

$2004.45

$22.01

SEWER FUND

Bal. 8/3/05

$1181939.91

Deposits


$   6750.00

Payment - FNCB loan
$ 972580.63

Transfer


$       .00

Penn Vest interest
$   1483.03 (automatic withdrawal)

Withdrawals

$   3500.00

Interest


$   1063.61
Bal 9/7/05

$ 212189.86

CORRESPONDENCE:


Johnson stated that Borton Lawson submitted plans & specs on our dam project involving the first phase of the project installing the valve.  Our existing valve is located in the valve house and its old and needs to be replaced.  The new valve has to go on the other side of the dam in the lake.  The plans will be available for review should anyone wish to see them.  They wish to store their equipment and supplies by the ball field.  The lake will be drained to approximately 3 ft above the pipe invert.  A rock access road will be installed from the beach area down along the dam to the pipe.  A cofferdam will be built around the pipe and the water will be pumped out to allow them to work on the valve.  The pipe is about 18ft deep with a valve attached to it with a removable wheel on top to allow the opening & closing of the valve.  Borton Lawson is waiting for a response from DEP & Fish & Game Commission.  The Luzerne County Conservation Dist. replied already requesting further clarification and submission of a few minor issues.  When all comments are received and we have the proper permits, it will go out for bid.  They are hoping to have this completed for this winter before the spring.  Discussion followed regarding the length of time this will take and the possibility of clearing some of the lakefront areas of debris.


Johnson said he received several calls regarding the bus route.  The bus driver doesn’t want to go around the lake, just like last year and the years before.  This years excuse is the construction.  The trenches are deep and impassable, the trees are too low, we don’t plow our roads etc…  Johnson will call Rich Duffy at the school and inform them that the trenches are due to be restored within the next two weeks or so.  Discussion ensued. 


Jill Rosenstock said that the state law states that bus transportation has to be provided for each child with a drop off point within 4 blocks from home. That’s why the school wants proof that we are not private.  Discussion followed.


Johnson said that we have a copy of a letter that was sent by our attorney, Charlie McCormick to Jerome Seiwell seeking his resignation in writing hopefully within ten days from receipt of this letter.  Jill Rosenstock said that she heard he does want to resign. 


Flanagan has a letter regarding the pagoda.  In summary, in the summer of 2002 we received several complaints from property owners about the water flow in the pagoda area.  Their contention was that years ago that area was open and the water flowed freely circulating around with normal current flow.  At some point that walkway went from an open structure to being filled in with rock and concrete.  This interrupted the natural water flow, which created several issues like getting high fecal chloroform counts from the water not circulating, mosquitoes, and debris collecting in that area.  Several residents approached council in the past about council removing the concrete structure replacing it with an open structure.  Estimates for this repair came in at the range of about $5,000 to $7,000.  Council at that time felt that it wouldn’t be appropriate action looking at some of the other expenses that we had at that point in time.  However, the letter that we received this year from one of the residents indicated that it was a continuing problem of the debris accumulating and having nowhere to go.  The resident has asked council to please seek out what it would cost to open the walkway and install a bridge to allow the water to flow freely and they would contribute a percentage that can amount to several thousand dollars to help with the expense.  The letter is from David Evans and he asked that we take the month to get some information and let him know next month.  Flanagan said that part of the challenge is that some people feel that it doesn’t make a difference and why spend the money to do it except the people that live over there who feel it would make a big difference.  It’s created a lot of problems for their properties, swimming area and the use of the lake.  At this point they are saying that they are willing to absorb some of the cost to restore it back to how it was years ago.  

In the past volunteers did all the work.  Discussion ensued.  

Augie said that he had Charlie Weaver and Bulls Eye Construction look at this before and they both felt that the wind blows all the debris from the lake to the pagoda area and felt that we would be wasting our money.

Johnson doesn’t know if it would be wasting money or not, he has received a call that someone does want to get married at the pagoda in October though.  Felt he should mention this and that he wasn’t aware of any ordinance that would forbid this.

QUESTIONS & COMMENTS:


Bill Warner said he told some people they couldn’t shoot at the dump.  They were shooting in the area of homes, Paul Rogan’s and Tom Carters.  There is an ordinance against shooting in the Borough.  I called the state police that night because someone was running around on the old railroad bed shooting.  They said they would send someone out but no one came.


Sally Horny said they came when she called them.



Jill Rosenstock wanted to let everyone know that there is a born again Christian living here at the lake and he is trying to build up a church of his own, there are about 50 or so people. He is bringing them up this Sunday to the lake and is having a baptism at the beach. He is planning to do this often as he builds his congregation. Just wanted to make everyone aware of that.  Carol Winters said that they had a party at the beach one day where there were all kinds of people and all kinds of picnic stuff all over the beach.  Discussion followed.


Ed Pietroski from Entech indicated that there are 5 residents that we need to get squared away in getting them connected.  You have payment application #9 from Linde Enterprises for $25428.25 for review and payment.  You also have last month’s application #8 for $41799.81 where you have to take action on as well. 

Penn Dot gave us approval to move the line on the right of way so that now the change order that was approved will come in at a lower cost, since it was a debatable issue at last months meeting.  Linde remobilized his crew and actually this morning was out and started drilling operation.  Where he can drill he will.  We may have been delayed a bit and are looking to have everything finished in October now rather than September.  We are progressing.  In the interim he was testing lines.  

Ed stated that we have been selected by Penn Vest to be audited on the project and for convenience sake he has offered his office.  It will be from Monday the 19th to the 23rd of September. There will be an entrance conference on Monday and an exit conference, which they say will be on Friday.  Will be amazed if audit will take a week to complete though. They request that there will be 1 rep from Council available.  Per Penn Vest’s request the Secretary will be at the entrance & exit conferences.  Ed briefly explained the audit procedure.  Johnson said that Augie would be available as rep from Council if needed.


Flanagan asked Ed where are we at in percentage wise with the budget on the project completion.  Are we above or below budget?   Ed replied per app #9 its about 83% complete now.  With the change order on the highway, we are about 1 ½% over budget, but again we are still not done yet. Flanagan asked Ed what his projection was for when the homeowners would have to have arrangements completed to have their homes physically hooked up to the system.  Ed replied his guess would be in mid October to start connecting at the earliest.  The timeframe for hooking up is 45 days per the ordinance.  Discussion ensued about the time frame allotted for the connection by the residents to the grinder pumps.

Ed continued that Linde has a contract end date and presently he is working to be ahead of the deadline.


A resident asked whose responsibility is it to restore the area where Linde came back and re-dug.  Ed replied that Linde would restore it.


Another resident asked when did we get approval to do the work on the highway, because he feels that Linde may be dragging his feet a little bit if the approval came a while ago.  Ed replied that Linde has a contract end date and if he goes beyond that he will have to have a very good reason to request an extension of time or he will be subject to liquidated damages.

The resident continued to bring to Ed’s attention of a matter where there was a dispute over a survey and the placement of the lateral line at a neighbors home which causes him to lose faith in Entech.  He has faith in Linde but Entech is questionable.  


A brief discussion ensued about the day the invoices will be out and due.


Council was asked about the possibility of allowing the Community House retain the septic system for emergency purposes only in case of a natural disaster and also hook up to the grinder pump.  Johnson said he was approached about this about a year ago.  Johnson spoke w/our SEO, Shaun Kuter who indicated he didn’t have any problem w/this other than the fact that once we have sewers the system that we currently have would have to be completely legal and meet all required isolation distances of a minimum of 100ft from any existing well.  Discussion followed.


A resident questioned if all the electrical boxes were hooked up to homes. Ed couldn’t answer, he didn’t know.

Mrs. McGarrigan asked what the story was w/the pump station that was proposed.  Johnson said it was not required and taken out of the plans about a year ago.  She also asked about the proposed station at the community house property for odor control.  Johnson replied that this has also been eliminated and as far as he understands it will be located in the water bldg. that is owned by Aqua.  Exact particulars are still being worked out.


Flanagan asked Ed how frequently do we request funds from Penn Vest for reimbursement for money already paid on the project.  Ed’s reply was about once a month.  There is no set limit.  We can do as many as we want until the project is completed.  Ed continued that we made one large request for about 1.2 mil and the second was for a hundred something.  We can only apply every 30 days.  Flanagan asked if we have to approve the engineering fees before they are submitted to Penn Vest for reimbursement.  Ed said they are part of our agreement w/Aqua.  Flanagan continued that we have to approve the bills from Linde before they go to Penn Vest don’t we have to approve the bills from Entech as well?  Flanagan requested that for the future any engineering fees be submitted to Council for review and approval before they are submitted to Penn Vest.  Ed agreed he would do this.

RECEIPTS: READ
  





$ 1452.02

HA Berkheimer, EIT



$  165.46

Luzerne County, Delinquent Taxes



$  566.34

Realty transfer taxes



$   25.00

Building Permits



$  150.00

Contractors Permits



$  300.00

Zoning Permit



$   25.00

Zoning Compliance Certificate



$  130.00

Garbage Fees Collected



$  297.89

Taxes Collected



$   16.75

Misc. Copies



$ 6750.00

Sewer Connection Fees Collected



$  300.00

Curative Amendment App.- Basler

BILLS:
READ 




$   13.26

HA Berkheimer, admin & comm.



$   28.74

PP&L Streetlight (July & Aug)



$ 2582.00

JP Mascaro & Sons, Sept. Garbage Coll.



$   74.00

Postmaster, 2 rolls $.37 stamps



$  150.00

Atty. Charles McCormick, Sept. Salary



$  135.00

Kirby Health Center- 9 water tests



$ 3948.39

FNCB- Interest due

$11511.25
Borton Lawson Eng, Dam

$ 1800.00
Weaver Excavating – removal of island

$   84.80
Reeves Rent-a-John, August

$  253.00
Luzerne Cty Treas. – printing tax bills

$ 1752.00
Bulls Eye Const, trim roads & spillway

$10000.00
Atty. Charles McCormick-penn vest loan

$53061.35
Aqua Resources-March & May invoices

$67228.06
Linde Enterprises – App #8 & #9


Motion to pay the bills was made by Flanagan with a request that the bills from Aqua be reviewed by a member of council & Atty. McCormick, also wanted to make a note in the minutes that the previous bills submitted by Aqua to Penn Vest for reimbursement were not previously approved by council, 2nd by Ciulla, roll call –all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Johnson wanted to mention that Weaver Excavating removed the island and did a nice job.


Flanagan wanted to make a note that when we inquire about insurance next year we need to make them aware of the sewer system.  I replied that Jim Davis from DGK Insurance is currently aware of the sewer project and so is requesting information on insurance coverage from Linde, which I need to get to him.

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

 


Johnson said he wants to resolve the issue of sewer hook-up inspections being done by local people.  He has 5 names of people that say they are reasonably knowledgeable about the hook-ups and they will do the inspections for us.  We need to also set a fee for this.  There are two inspections required; plumbing & electrical as one and second the abandonment of septic tanks by either removing them or filled w/stone.  The names are Fred Favire; Bill Warner; Joe Schwab; Jerry Daily & Sally Horny.  We need at least 5 people because we need to have it inspected, looked at and backfilled at one time.  Johnson asked those named to please get back to him it they are not interested.


I voiced my concern asking if these inspectors go out, do an electrical inspection and then there is a short or whatever and a fire occurs, who is responsible?  Is it the Borough because these inspectors didn’t do the right job?  Johnson thought it would be the Borough if it’s our inspector.  Then I feel they should be qualified to do the job.  Johnson replied he feels its not a problem, we will not inspect the electrical work, it’ll be up to the homeowners to get their own electrical inspection.  There is a permit that will need to be signed off by the inspectors so these inspections will need to be done by the homeowners.  Discussion ensued about the way the inspectors/electricians will need to sign off that the inspections were done.  

A resident felt that every other city/borough has a sewer, plumbing, building & electrical inspector. 

Dave Longmore our zoning officer commented that back in July of 2004, Penn Lake Park Borough opted out of the PA UCC Code.  Which means that it’s the responsibility of the homeowner and/or the applicant to have the necessary inspections done.  What we can do is help you find inspectors, but it is your responsibility to have these inspections.  Dave continued that in order to work in Penn Lake Park Borough you must have a contractor’s certificate that costs annually $50.00.  It requires proof of insurance and/or workmen’s compensation insurance if you have employees working for you.  You get the application through Dave.  He said he can accumulate a list of all contractors that have permits to work in the Borough and put the list on the bulletin board.  Any contractors that do work in the Borough need to get a Contractors Permit.  Discussion followed.  

Johnson said the Borough is not taking any responsibility.  There will not be any Borough inspectors.  Everyone will need to call up their own plumber, electrician and septic tank abandonment specialist.  Johnson said that perhaps our own SEO, Shaun Kuter, could do the septic tank inspections.  Discussion followed.  A resident asked if there are any specifications on the removal of the sand mounds.  Johnson said he will ask our SEO, there may be rules to aerate it for a certain amount of days before removal, but will look into this.  

Dave Longmore said he could probably pull up a list of licensed contractors from the UCC website and post it on the bulletin board.  

NEW BUSINESS:



Dave Longmore presented an application for a curative amendment submitted by Mr. & Mrs. Basler for property on Hollenback Rd across from the new development down there. It includes a 6-acre R2 zoned district and approximately 30 acres of C1 zoning district. The intention is to subdivide it into 28 lots starting off behind Sally Horny’s on Terrace Drive and down along Hollenback Rd.  The bottom line is a curative amendment requires a public hearing within 60 days of application, which is as of Friday, September 2nd.  The first order of business would be to schedule a work session so that we can go over the info and procedures that need to be followed.  The Planning Commission needs copies of the curative amendment application within 30 days of the app date.  Council must submit the proposed amendments to Luzerne County Planning Commission more than 30 days before the hearing date.  There are rules & regulations regarding to posting the property.  The adjoining landowners that are within 200 feet must have written notice of the proposed amendment.  This is the obligation of the applicant to provide the names & addresses of the lot owners.  There will be public notices in the newspaper less than 30 days and greater than 7 days before the hearing date.  

Discussion followed.

Johnson said before we have the public hearing shouldn’t we get w/the Planning Commission.  Longmore replied that the Planning Commission needs to get the materials more than 30 days from the hearing, review and make recommendations to council.   Longmore feels we should have a work session first may be sometime next week.  Atty. McCormick says that the work session doesn’t have to be public since you will not vote on anything just trying to get some organization of trying to find out when and where. It’ll be a procedural meeting.

Atty. McCormick said we would need a more specific description of the proposed additional 6 acres to the adjacent R1 area.  The specific description of the boundaries is needed to be drawn up by the contractor, the metes & bounds of the 6 acres.  


Johnson discussed the necessity of having more members on the Planning Commission.  We need 5 members.  Jill Rosenstock volunteered to be on the Planning Commission.  Johnson made a motion to appoint Jill Rosenstock to the Planning Commission for a term expiring 12/31/09, 2nd by Ciulla, roll call – all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Carol Winters also volunteered to the Planning Commission.  Johnson motioned to appoint Carol Winters to the Planning Commission for a term to expire 12/31/09, 2nd by Timinsky, roll call – all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

The five members are:  Florence Longmore, Jerry Dailey, Augie Ciulla, Jill Rosenstock and Carol Winters.


Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Ciulla, 2nd by 

Timinsky, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Meeting adjourned.








Respectfully submitted,





Secretary/Treasurer
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